

Glebe Field Centre Glebe Field Close Crich Derbyshire DE4 5EU

Tel: 01773 853928

E-mail: clerk@crich-pc.gov.uk
Website: www crich-pc.gov.uk

31st January 2023

**Dear Councillor** 

You are summoned to attend the Meeting of Crich Parish Council on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> February 2023 at 7.30pm in the Parish Room, Glebe Field Centre, Crich.

# **Covid precautions:**

**Testing:** Where possible, please take a rapid lateral flow test prior to attending the meeting. You should not attend if your test is positive.

**Face masks:** All attendees are requested to wear face masks on entering the Glebe Field Centre, if able to do so.

**Hand sanitisation:** Please use the hand sanitiser provided on entering the meeting room.

**Seating:** Please take the farthest seat available, so you do not have to walk past others, and sit down as quickly as possible. If you are vulnerable or concerned about your health, you might like to arrive a little earlier to enable you to take a seat away from the entry point.

**Ventilation:** The windows of the meeting room will be open, as will the door (if possible), if you suffer from the cold it is recommended you dress warmly/or in layers.

**Contact details:** Attendees are asked to write their details on the signing-in sheet in case it is necessary to make contact. You may wish to provide your own pen.

**Social distancing:** Please respect personal space – there may be vulnerable people present.

**Refreshment:** Please provide your own drinks and remove any containers from the room when leaving.

**Agendas:** Paper copies of documentation can no longer be provided.

**Exiting:** When leaving the room please remove everything you brought with you, please DO NOT leave papers behind. Please do not congregate after the meeting closes. If you wish to speak to someone please do so outside the Glebe Field Centre.

The Parish Council thanks you for your help and support in making the meeting as safe as possible.

# S.Teece

Samantha Teece Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer

#### 1: MEETING MASK PROTOCOL

Council to agree approach to mask wearing for the meeting.

## 2: FIRE PROCEDURE

Please be aware that we are not planning a fire alarm test during this meeting, if the fire alarm sounds you are required to vacate the building via the nearest exit. Our meeting point is the Car Park Turning Area.

Could all members of the public ensure they have signed in when entering this room.

#### 3: ABSENCE

To note apologies for absence.

Apologies:

#### 4: VARIATION OF ORDER OF BUSINESS

## 5: DECLARATION OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS

- a) To enable Members to declare the existence and nature of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interest they have in subsequent agenda items, in accordance with the Parish Council's Code of Conduct. Interests that become apparent at a later stage in the proceedings may be declared at that time.
- b) To receive and approve requests for dispensation from members on matters in which they have a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest.

None

# 6: PUBLIC SPEAKING

- a) A period of 15 minutes will be made available for members of the public and members of the Council to comment on any matter. Speaking is limited to 3 minutes per person and is at the discretion of the Chair.
- b) If the Police Liaison Officer, a County or Borough Councillor is in attendance, they will be given the opportunity to raise any relevant matter.

# 7: CHAIR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

#### 8: MINUTES

To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> January 2023, Council Chair to sign.

Appendix A

# 9: PLANNING

# **Planning Authority applications**

Delegated decision making Cllr Collison Lead, consultation with all Members. To report responses to applications where required

Appendix B

# 10: FINANCE

# a) Payments

To note the payments made January 2023

### Receipts

To note the receipts received January 2023

## b) Bank Reconciliation

To note the Bank Reconciliation for January 2023

# c) Expenditure against Budget

To note the Expenditure against Budget for January 2023

Appendix C

# **REPORTS**

# ALLOTMENTS, BURIAL GROUND, JUBILEE GROUND, FOOTPATHS WORKING PARTY

#### 11: RECREATION GROUND

## a) Maintenance

The "shelter" and the metal roof panels have been removed

The boundary area was cleared of saplings and overhanging branches and 7ft fencing was erected to the rear boundary.

A panel to be erected across the corner and then tied-in to the existing chain link fence, making the area secure from exit/entrance from the yard.

There is a pile of branches etc which will be chipped by the tree surgeon.

There is the option to remove some more bushes and shrubs to open the space up further. Cllr M Baugh has spoken to the owner of the metal roof panels and arranged for these to be removed.

Cllrs Baugh & Collison met with Ken whose property backs onto the Recreation Ground. They discussed a number of options to deter children from climbing onto his garage from the Recreation Ground. One of the options, once the area had been cleared of trees, was to continue the fence along the back and side of his garage. Mr Creed confirmed that this solution is practical and he could carry out the work if instructed.

A quote has been requested to replace the zip wire chain. A contractor will be required to carry out the zip wire re-fit, Cllr P Yorke to source a company for this and to repair the goal net at the same time.

Update:

## b) Playground Safety Inspection Report

The playground safety inspection report was not originally sent to us at the time of completion. The parts needed for repair are on order and will be fitted on delivery.

# 12: ROADS, TRAFFIC & SAFETY

# a) 20's Plenty - 20mph scheme

Crich Parish Council have agreed to become involved in the campaign and would like this to be implemented across all of the Crich Parish.

A motion is to be written supporting this campaign and will be emailed to Derbyshire County Council and local MPs.

Further research has been completed by Cllr Tipton, please see attached.

There is a lot of material to considered. 20mph zones are usually in short distances of around 600m, which would be appropriate for outside schools, however, a blanket 20mph in Crich would not be suitable. DCC website provides information regarding speed limits and sets out their criteria which should be taken into consideration.

Cllr Gee has been emailed for further advice.

Update from Cllr A Tipton

Appendix D

# b) Leashaw Landslip

Another landslip occurred at Leashaw on 26<sup>th</sup> November 2022, which resulted in another road closure

The land is still moving and the cause is unclear. Derbyshire County Council is monitoring the land movement and will be getting specialist geotechnical survey work done. At the same time they are working with the utility companies to keep the pipes and cables safe.

# <u>Update</u>

A meeting has taken place between Derbyshire County Council (DCC) and Severn Trent Water (STW) to assess what's been done so far and what the next steps are. The good news is that Cadent who are responsible for gas pipes have made the gas main safe and also that there are

sensors and alarms in place all along the area at risk of slippage. Now, STW have got to stabilise the water main. They've already reduced the amount of water going through it and will put in supports at each end of the slip. Once this is done, the detailed investigation can start.

DCC and STW will use specialists to see what's happening in the soil layers underneath the ones that have slipped so that they can work out how to stabilise the area and get the repairs done. The added difficulty is that they need to do this without causing lots of vibration that could damage the various pipes and cables.

We still don't have a timescale for all this. A member of the Parish Council goes to the meetings and, on behalf of Crich, has stressed how important it is to get on with the work as quickly as possible - and to keep everyone informed of progress.

## 13: HILT'S QUARRY & ROLLS-ROYCE LLC

Cllr M Lane has been attending the Rolls Royce LLC meetings for about 20 years. Cllr Lane would like to request another councillor to attend the next meeting with her and to familiarise themselves with the details surrounding Hilt's Quarry and Crich Parish Councils relationship with Rolls Royce.

At the meeting in January Cllr Lane provided a thorough report of the history of Hilt's quarry and the relationship with Rolls Royce. The meetings take place twice a year with the next scheduled in May 2023.

Chris Moseley from Rolls Royce will attend the Crich council meeting on 3<sup>rd</sup> April and provide a presentation.

Cllrs Harper and Walsh expressed an interest in joining the committee and will provide to Cllrs, by email, the skills they have, what contributions they can offer to this project and the reasons for joining. This is a very complex matter and therefore Cllrs would like to wait until after they have received further information from the Rolls Royce representative before appointing members to this committee.

#### 14: FUNCTIONS AND SERVICES STATUS

Updated monthly report, attached

Appendix E

# **15: DELEGATED DECISIONS**

List of decisions made under Delegated Powers None

### 16: CORRESPONDENCE

List of correspondence and information circulated on receipt, attached

Appendix F

# 17: WINTER SERVICE

a) Grit bins

Update from Cllr Baugh

# 18: ROYAL BRITISH LEGION - REMEMBRANCE PARADE

The Royal British Legion is to hold a meeting with Amber Valley Borough Council in January 2023 to discuss the Remembrance Parade. Crich Parish Council may have involvement with this in the future, discussions are ongoing with the Royal British Legion and the Comrades Club in Crich. Crich Parish Council have agreed to take on the responsibility of purchasing and displaying poppies in the Crich Parish.

DALC are currently investigating the Parish Council's position on the involvement required, we are awaiting an update. A meeting to be arranged with Kevin Oliver from The Royal British Legion after further information is received from DALC. Cllr Yorke and Cllr Baugh to attend the meeting. Update:

# **MATTERS FOR DECISION**

#### 19: INSURANCE

Insurance quotes attached for 2023/24

Decision to be made on which insurance company to use for 2023/24. The insurance is due for renewal on 23<sup>rd</sup> February 2023.

Further research is ongoing into the companies who have provided quotes.

A quote has been received for Cyber Insurance. The annual quote is £367.36

Appendix G

# 20: CRICH QUARRY - PLANNING APPLICATION Update:

# 21: VANDALISM - RECREATION GROUND

Cllr A Tipton met with BLEND recently. They are finalising their service level agreement. They plan to start the outreach sessions following the youth club meetings, they will reach out to young people and find out their views on what would make life in Crich better for them. The sessions will start before Christmas and will continue up to Easter, with a short break for Christmas.

## **Update from the working party:**

**Grant Payment –** The grant will be received in 2 payments, 50% on 1<sup>st</sup> January 2023 and the second 50% by 1<sup>st</sup> July 2023 Subject to a satisfactory Mid - term project report and Annex. A separate spreadsheet will be created to record receipts and payments relating to this project. To discuss how this will affect the payment of CCTV system if ordered before receiving the second payment.

DALC have advised there is nothing to prevent the Parish Council from paying for the CCTV from reserves before the 2<sup>nd</sup> grant payment is received.

The first payment was received on 26th January 2023.

## 22: TREE SURVEY INSPECTION 2022

Canopy Tree Services has completed the Full Tree Inventory and Tree Risk Report on 15th November 2022. Canopy Tree Services have provided a quote for the recommended work to be completed.

No trees were found to be a significant, serious or extreme threat.

Cllr Baugh & Cllr Collison met to discuss the tree work required and Cllr Baugh has put together a list of tree work required, this will be used to obtain further quotes. Work to be completed on aerial files to assist with obtaining quotes.

It has been suggested that David Creed could complete the following tree work, if approved the Clerk will ask David Creed to add these to his work list.

carry out the work on trees 2, 3 ( cutting back ivy and removing dead wood on 2 Elder trees ) and 4 (mulch to protect young trees - cherry, silver birch, oak, rowan from strimmer damage ) Quotes to be obtained for the work to be completed.

# 23: RECREATION GROUND - WALL RE-BUILD

A stone wall on the Recreation Ground has been damaged and requires rebuilding.

Richard Hathaway has been asked to carry out works as per quotation at a cost of £975 as soon as possible.

Richard Hathaway is hoping to start this repair in February 2023. He will update us once he has a start date.

## 24: CORONATION

King Charles III's coronation will take place on Saturday 6 May 2023.

To discuss plans for celebrating this event.

## 25: GRANT REQUEST - CRICH OPEN GARDENS

A request has been made from Crich Open Gardens asking the Parish Council to consider a grant application from themselves to the value of £220.00

To consider the request.

Appendix H

### 26: CHURCH LANE - WATER LEAK

A water leak has been reported on Church Lane leading up to the burial ground. It is unsure where this water is coming from but when the weather drops cold this water is causing a problem with ice on Church Lane.

A resident has contacted Severn Trent Water, but they do not think there are any water pipes in this area.

It has been suggested that we can have the water tested to see if it is from a STW pipe or a natural spring.

We are awaiting Karl Allsop to attend and provide a quote to excavate and explore the area.

## 27: NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

**Meeting of Crich Parish Council – Monday 6<sup>th</sup> March 2023 – 7.30pm** Parish Room, Glebe Field Centre, Crich

Staffing Sub-Committee Meeting – Monday 13<sup>th</sup> February 2023 – 10.00am Glebe Field Centre, Crich – Room to be confirmed

Finance Committee Meeting – Monday 13<sup>th</sup> February 2023 – 10.30am Glebe Field Centre, Crich – Room to be confirmed